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Letter from Karen Schutter, executive director

Upcoming Commission 
and Committee 

meetings

Tuesday, April 5
Joint Meeting of the 

Management Committee and 
Commission - Kansas City, MO 

11:00 am ET / 10:00 am CT 

Tuesday, April 12
Product Standards Committee
Regulator - to - Regulator call

1:30 pm ET / 12:30 pm CT

Friday, April 22
Rulemaking Committee

Public Call
2:00 pm ET / 1:00 pm CT

Interstate Insurance Product 
Regulation Commission 

444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Hall of the States Suite 700 

Washington DC 20001
(202) 471-3962

www.insurancecompact.org

Follow us on Social Media!
LinkedIn: @Insurance-

Compact
Twitter: @InsCompact

member corner
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Greetings from the Compact! Spring is finally 
upon us, and with longer days and nicer 
weather, the tell-tale signs of bloom (and 
allergies) are in the air. I’m looking forward 
to putting my winter coat away for good.

Speaking of the spring, our in-person 
national meeting is coming up quickly! It is 
a hybrid meeting that will be held on April 
5 at 10 am CT in Kansas City. For those 
attending virtually, we have provided the 
Zoom meeting information on the Events 
page of our website. We also preview 
the agenda for this meeting on page 2 to

For this edition, we profile our Audit Committee 
Chair, Nevada Insurance Commissioner Barbara 
D. Richardson! Barbara assumed the role of
Insurance Commissioner for the great state of
Nevada in March 2016. Prior to accepting that role,
Richardson had been the New Hampshire Insurance
Department's Director of Operations and Fraud for
12 years. Richardson has been an active member
on the NAIC's various committees, task forces, and
working groups. She currently serves as chair of
the NAIC System for Electronic Rates and Forms
Filing (SERFF) Advisory Board and co-vice chair of
the Climate and Resiliency (EX) Task Force.

Richardson is a graduate of Vassar College and has 
a law degree from the University of New Hampshire 
School of Law and an MBA from Loyola University 
in Chicago. Barbara has 3 grown sons whom she is 
very proud of and who live throughout the US.

get you ready for what will be discussed. We hope to see many of you in person!

The Management Committee met on March 29 to conduct a public hearing on the proposed 
amendments to the Compact Bylaws and to receive the report and recommendation on 
the Phase 9 of the Five-Year Review process. I am pleased to extend a warm welcome to 
two new members of the Consumer Advisory Committee: Bruce Ramge, former Director of 
the Nebraska Department of Insurance, and Jane Cline, former Commissioner of the West 
Virginia Office of the Insurance Commissioner. Please join me in congratulating Bruce and 
Jane on their appointments!

The Compact is implementing a pilot project to change the method for filing new individual 
long-term care (iLTC) advertising material to make it more manageable for the Compact 
Office, members, and filers. As of March 22, filers can make a single filing for each iLTC 
advertising submission rather than reopening the previously approved advertising filing. 
More information is on the Compact’s website and Collab Space.

I am also excited to announce the return of our webinar series that will begin next month! 
Some sessions will be returning, such as the ever-popular Mix and Match and Intro to the 
Compact, but we will be adding new content as well. There is something for everybody, 
both regulators and company filers alike, so you won’t want to miss it! We will send out an 
announcement with the schedule soon. 

We are grateful for the opportunity to serve our members, and we are here to provide 
whatever support they need.

https://insurancecompact.org/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/insurance-compact/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/insurance-compact/
https://twitter.com/InsCompact?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Eembeddedtimeline%7Ctwterm%5Eprofile%3AInsCompact%7Ctwgr%5EeyJ0ZndfZXhwZXJpbWVudHNfY29va2llX2V4cGlyYXRpb24iOnsiYnVja2V0IjoxMjA5NjAwLCJ2ZXJzaW9uIjpudWxsfSwidGZ3X2hvcml6b25fdHdlZXRfZW1iZWRfOTU1NSI6eyJidWNrZXQiOiJodGUiLCJ2ZXJzaW9uIjpudWxsfSwidGZ3X3R3ZWV0X2VtYmVkX2NsaWNrYWJpbGl0eV8xMjEwMiI6eyJidWNrZXQiOiJjb250cm9sIiwidmVyc2lvbiI6bnVsbH19&ref_url=https%3A%2F%2Finsurancecompact.org%2Findex.htm
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Spring national meeting preview

• Agenda item #2 - Update on South Carolina
Legislation: The Commission will receive
an update on the status of South Carolina’s
participation in the Insurance Compact. In the
event its legislation to repeal is not effective
by April 5, the Commission will consider South
Carolina’s request to stay the effectiveness of
the Standards for Filing Revisions to In-Force
Rate Filing Schedules for Individual Long-Term
Care Insurance for South Carolina while it
pursues this legislation.

• Agenda item #3 - Consider Adoption of
Proposed Amendments to the Compact Bylaws:
The proposed amendments, including ones
suggested during the comment period, are
ready to be considered for adoption.  Check out
the information on the Docket

• Agenda item #4 - Independent Auditor’s Report
and Presentation of 2021 Annual Report: The
Audit Committee will report on its activities and
the report of the independent audit for 2021.

rulemaking committee
The Rulemaking Committee 
met on March 18, to plan 
their activities for the coming 
year, finalize its 2022 Charter, 
and review survey results 
from 2021. It also continued 
its work on a recommended 
framework for insurers to 
use Compact-approved 
products with non-employer 
groups while ensuring the 
existing process for state 
authority over non-employer 
groups continues. The 
Committee released a draft 
of its recommendation 
and a proposed Operating 
Procedure for public 
comment, and a a public call 
is scheduled for April 22 at 2 
pm ET.

Committee updates

product standards committee
The Product Standards 
Committee (PSC) held a 
public hearing on March 1 
on the Report of Five-Year 
Review Changes for Group 
Term Life and Incidental 
Guaranteed Minimum Death 
Benefits for Individual 
Deferred Non-Variable 
Annuities. No comments 
were received, and the PSC 
referred the Report to the 
Management Committee 
on March 29. The PSC also 
finalized its Charter and 
Workplan for 2022.  

The ACLI responded to 
questions from the PSC about 
the draft Individual Disability 
Buy Sell and Key Person 
Replacement standards. 
Members worked on the 
Buy-Sell draft standards 
on its March 22nd call and  
will continue its review on 
its next regulator-only call.

Governance committee
The Governance Committee 
met on March 25 to discuss 
next steps in finalizing 
its Advisory Opinion. The 
Governance Committee 
has been working closely 
with the Compact Office 
and Squire Patton Boggs to 
finalize its recommendation 
for an advisory opinion 
acknowledging the Compact 
received congressional 
consent in 2006. The goal 
is to publicly release the 
Advisory Opinion at the 
upcoming Commission 
meeting. 

The Governance Committee 
also reviewed and approved 
its 2022 Charter, as well as 
the 2022 Charters for the 
Finance Committee, Product 
Standards Committee, and 
Rulemaking Committee. It will 
present its recommendation 
to adopt the 2022 Charters 
for each Committee during 
the in-person meeting 
scheduled for April 5.

• Agenda item #5 - Report and Recommendation
of the Governance Committee: The Governance
Committee will present the draft advisory
opinion to acknowledge implied congressional
consent was given to the Compact in 2006.

• Agenda item #6 - Insurance Compact Strategic
Planning: The members will discuss the
remaining action items and committee work
plans for 2022 as well as reviewing the strategic
planning process for the coming years.

• Agenda item #7 - Joint Action Item by the
Management Committee and Commission to
Adopt the Reports and Annual Charters of the
Finance, Product Standards, and Rulemaking
Committees, and Minutes of the December
12, 2021, Joint Meeting of the Management
Committee, and the Commission.
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compact product filing statistics 
as of february 28, 2022

compact spotlight

meet Edward Charbonnier!
Ed joined the Compact in May of 2015, after having spent the previous 
ten years as Director of Policy Form Review for the Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts. His responsibilities include reviewing product 
language for both Individual and Group Life Insurance, as well as 
Group Disability and Individual Long-Term Care. Ed has achieved 
his ACS, AIAA, and ALMI designations from LOMA, and promises 
that, one day, he will take the final exams needed to get his FLMI 
designation.

Ed and his wife live just outside of Boston, with the youngest two 
of their six children. His “spare time” is filled by playing bass in two 
bands and sailing his vintage Pearson 30 sailboat up and down the 
New England coast.


